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This month’s Rotary 
District 9910 area of 
focus is Youth 
Service. 
No meeting Queens 
Birthday 
 
Next Meeting; 
08 June 
5.30 for 6pm 
President Sean  
New plans. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Stay home 
 
Keep safe 
 
 

The Club normally 
meets Monday at 
Pupuke Golf Club,  
231 East Coast Rd, 
Mairangi Bay  
www.ecbrotary.co.nz 
  

Dear Members  
Well, as things return to a new normal in NZ  
The Plan is to move back to physical meetings on 8 June at 
the Golf Club. Milford are intending returning on 9 June so 
this fits in line with them, Milford were meeting with the club 
General Manager to discuss safety factors in compliance 
with Covid 19 rules.  Further details to follow in next week’s 
bulletin. 
I have attached a very useful document on the return to the 
New Normal as I know a few of you are nervous of the 
change outside of our bubbles. 
 
Yee Hsien’s flights have been cancelled for early June and 
he is now here until 2 July. Please consider involving him in 
your or your families activities in the next few weeks. Even 
this long weekend if you are around. This will aid the 
pressure on his host family the Browns who have already 
hosted another student from Germany who has returned 
home.  
 
RDU subscription;  is now being offered in a digital copy. If 
you would rather be more sustainable and appreciate a 
digital copy rather than a paper copy, let Steve Goeldner 
know and we will convert you to a Digital subscription. 
 
I hope the presentation that Alan showed us on Monday 
inspired you about the art of the possible. Already a couple 
of members have put their hands up to help out in the 
Project committee we will need more. Attached is the 
presentation from tonight. please feel free to send me or 
Alan any questions you may have. It is highly likely we 
haven't thought of everything and we have quite a lot to work 
through. 
 
Next meeting on the 8th I will take the opportunity to detail 
my plans for 2020/21 and the changes to the committee 
structures. I will welcome feedback on that but I hope it will 
make the club stronger. 
 
Regards  Sean 
 

 
 

http://www.ecbrotary.co.nz/
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Those who went on the Chatham Islands trip will remember Dave. 
Mc CLUGGAGE, David. On 23rd May 2020; aged 72 years. Loved father and father in 
law of Michele; Mark and Jodi. Adored Pa of Matthew, Lani, Jade, Ayvah, Gabriel, 
Mason, Aotea-Rose; Mila and Willow. Will be missed Due to Covid-19 restrictions a 
private service is being held with an open memorial service being held at a later date. 
All communications to The McCluggage Family, C/- PO Box 5116, Whangarei 0140. 
 

Notices. Electronic versions of the Rotarian and Rotary Down Under are now 
available. Let Steve G. know if you want to change. 
First physical meeting is likely to be 8 June.  
20-26 June Virtual Convention. Sessions on days 2 and 3 are at better times for NZ. 
 
Yee Hsien’s  flight has been changed so please remember to take him out/away if you 
can. His contacts are  021 251 8786    wuahsien@gmail.com  
 
Future positions  
Jim- 50th Anniversary 2022 
Fay-100 years of Rotary in NZ and Australia. She will need help for a club level event. 
President Sean will talk at our next physical meeting on 8 June about a new structure 
and roles in the club. 
 
Positions still to be filled for July on. 
Treasurer 20-21 (21-22 is covered)  
President 21-22. 
Membership 
Programme 
Sergeant  
 
Next is confidential to the Club. 
President Sean introduced a new project with a video. 
See links below 
 
https://www.google.co.nz/url?sa=t&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=web&cd=&ved=2ahUKE
wj759jtxs7pAhWJb30KHZQdAKQQtwIwA3oECAQQAQ&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.y
outube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3DQ2fCofhjVfU&usg=AOvVaw2rqRPg8M7eEeAsXVlXx
2hJ 
 
https://m.youtube.com/watch?v=ghga3A5AyIo 
 
Alan introduced a new project which is a light show around the road frontage of the 
golf course or a tree walk or centennial park with LED lights. It would need sponsors 
/supporters and would run in December. Alan is building a prototype which is solar 
powered. The concept needs to be profitable and would increase in size over a 
number of years. Much needs to be done-security,stealing/another club helping 
…Other dates are possible. 
Seeding finance may be available from the Trust. 
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